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BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE PRESS RELEASE 
Fatal Multi-Vehicle Accident in the Town of Fenton Under Investigation 

 
(TOWN OF FENTON) The Broome County Sheriff’s Office is currently investigating a head-
on collision that claimed the lives of two people and a dog on State Route 369 in the Town of 
Fenton Friday morning. 
 
On June 7, 2024 at approximately 9:00 AM, the driver of a white 2015 BMW traveling 
southbound on State Route 369 veered into the northbound lane at a high rate of speed and 
collided head-on with a white 2023 Honda Civic. 
 
Both drivers were pronounced dead at the scene. A dog riding in the Honda Civic was also 
killed in the crash. Identities of the victims have not been disclosed pending notification of their 
families.  
 
The investigation is currently ongoing, and the Broome County Sheriff’s investigators are 
asking anyone who has information or may have witnessed this incident to contact the BCSO 
Tip Line at 607-778-1196. 
 
More details will be released as the investigation concludes.  
 
The Broome County Sheriff’s Office was assisted by the Port Crane Fire Company, Chenango 
Fire Company, Chenango Bridge Fire Company, Broome Volunteer Emergency Squad, Broome 
County Office of Emergency Services, New York State Police and New York State Department 
of Transportation, who all responded to the accident.  
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